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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 
 

“Under Canvas Site Development Permit” 
 

The May 15, 2019 Tuolumne County Planning Commission meeting scheduled for 6 PM in the 
Board of Supervisors chambers has been cancelled. The public hearing was scheduled to consider 
Site Development Permit SDP18-002 for the Under Canvas project, located on Hardin Flat Road 
east of the community of Groveland. Below is the project description: 
 
Site Development Permit SDP18-002 to allow the development of a 99 unit luxury tent campground 
(“glamping”) site and supporting facilities such as a mobile kitchen, dining and reception tent, 
laundry facility, and bathrooms. The project site consists of two parcels totaling 80.1± acres. The 
parcels are zoned C-K (Commercial Recreation) and O-1 (Open Space-1) under Title 17 of the 
Tuolumne County Ordinance Code.   

 
The applicants, Under Canvas LLC, have decided to postpone the public hearing to continue to 
address concerns identified by the community. The environmental document will be revised and re-
released at a future date. Any comments that have been submitted on the project will continue to be 
a part of the project record. Stakeholders interested in the project who wish to receive future 
notification of project developments and are not already receiving notices should send their name 
and email or mailing address to Natalie Rizzi at nrizzi@co.tuolumne.ca.us or to the Community 
Resources Agency, 2 South Green Street, Sonora, CA 95370. 
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